Topsfield Police Department ' Page: 1 |
Incident Report 10/11/2023

.

Call #: 23-81199 .

' Date/Time Reported: 10/07/2023 2133
Report Date/Time: 10/10/2023 2332
Status: No Crime Involved

Reporting Officer: PATROL JOSEPH LEVASSEUR

Signature:

LOCATION TYPE: Residence/Home/Apt./Condo Zone: TOPSFIELD POLICE ZONE -~
ENGLISH COMMONS DEVELOPMENT o

12 BOSTON ST Apt. #30 |
TOPSFIELD MA (01983

1 NOISE COMPLAINT §

SEX RACE

# VICTIM(S)

J8-317-3144

1 KILDUFF, THOMAS E M
12 BOSTON ST Apt. #30
TOPSFIELD Ma 01983

DOB: 02/20/1954
ETHNICITY: Not of Hispanic Origin

RESIDENT STATUS: Resident

VICTIM CONNECTED TO OFFENSE NUMBER(S): 1 I
CONTACT INFORMATION:

CallBack Number (Primary) 978-561-3110

CallBack Number 508-317-3144
# PERSON(S) PERSON TYPE SEX RACE AGE SSN PHONE
1 CONNEMARA FARMS BUSINESS

262 ROWLEY BRIDGE RD n
TOPSFIELD MA 01983 j




Topsfield Police Department Page: 1
NARRATIVE FOR PATROL JOSEPH LEVASSEUR
Ref: 23TOP-332-0OF

Entered: 10/10/2023 @ 2334 Entry ID: JLEVA
Modified: 10/10/2023 @ 2344 Modified ID: JLEVA

I, Officer Levasseur, report the foﬁowing:

On Saturday, 10/07/23, 1 worked my assigned 3:00PM to 11:00PM shift in marked cruiser 12. My partners for the
shift were Lt. Frost, Ofc. Lippi and Ofc. O'Donnell.

At approximately 9:30PM, the resident of 30 English Commons, identified as Thomas Kilduff, called to file a
noise complaint against the wedding venue Connemara Farms located at 262 Rowley Bridge Road. Mr. Kilduff's
property abuts 262 Rowley Bridge Road, along with multiple other residences in English Commons. This was
Mr. Kilduff's second call regarding the excessive noise on this evening. Topsfield Police is familiar with the
ongoing noise issues from Connemara Farms.

After Mr. Kilduff's first call, the noise not was not deemed excessive. Lt. Frost and Ofc. O'Donnell responded. I
responded to the second call. I advised the RECC I would speak with Mr. Kilduff as I have spoken with him
regarding the same issue in the past. Upon my arrival, I walked between the residences. I could hear the pounding
of the drums, a guitar, and vocals from a what sounded like a live band. At this point, I deemed the noise to be
excessive. The residents of #32 and #8 English Commons also called to complain while I was on scene.

I spoke with Mr. Kilduff. I could hear the music as I spoke with him. He stated the noise from the drums was
extremely annoying for him and his family. I asked him if there had been any progress with Town management
regarding stipulations to the noise. He stated the Chairman of the Topsfield Board of Zoning created new
stipulations for Connemara Farms but it appeared they were not complying. I advised Mr. Kilduff I would
document this incident.




